

Sample Position Paper

General Assembly

Advancing Global Counter-Terrorism Strategies

Tatiana Garcia

Galit Snaiderman

Natalia Patà Peralta

France

International American School of Cancun





and provoke mistrust toward public institutions. As previously stated, the pandemic might have reduced opportunities for some types of terrorism-related problems, but has increased opportunities for others and make it more difficult to counter-terrorism.

The United Nations has actively addressed terrorism through the General Assembly, which has discussed the issue multiple times and established the UN Global Counter-Terrorism Strategy, reviewed every two years. In June 2021, during its seventh review, the Assembly adopted a resolution urging stronger actions against emerging threats and prioritizing the Strategy's advancement. France collaborates closely with the UN, being a significant contributor to both the regular and peacekeeping budgets, and is particularly engaged in combating terrorism, including sanctions against Daesh and Al-Qaeda. Additionally, France has enhanced the European Union's counter-terrorism capabilities, leading initiatives like the European Passenger Name Record system to monitor air travel and combat the misuse of the Internet for terrorist purposes.

France is advocating for countries to focus on identifying and cutting off terrorist financing to weaken these groups. Historically, terrorists have disguised their financial activities as humanitarian efforts. The French delegation proposes a system to block fund-raising and urges nations to report suspicious transactions to the UN. Additionally, France emphasizes the need to combat online propaganda that spreads hate and misinformation, which can undermine trust in governments. They suggest strategies to improve communication and resilience against these threats.

Works Cited

Bloom, Mia. "How Terrorist Groups Will Try to Capitalize on the

CoronavirusCrisis." Just Security, 3 Apr. 2020,

https://www.justsecurity.org/69508/how-terrorist-groups-will-try-to-capitalize-on -the-co onavirus-crisis/.

Burgess, Mark. "A Brief History of Terrorism." *Project On Government Oversight*, 13 Feb. 2015,

https://www.pogo.org/investigation/2015/02/brief-history-of-terrorism/.

"The Fight against Terrorism." France ONU, 9 June 2020,

https://onu.delegfrance.org/The-Fight-against-Terrorism.

"General Assembly Adopts Resolution Calling for Stronger Action against New,

Emerging Threats, as Speakers Assess Progress in Advancing Global

Counter-Terrorism Strategy | Meetings Coverage and Press Releases." *United*

Nations, United Nations, 30 June 2021,

https://www.un.org/press/en/2021/ga12343.doc.htm.

"Global Terrorism Index [2020] " Vision of Humanity." *Vision of Humanity*, 20 Sept. 2021, https://www.visionofhumanity.org/maps/global-terrorism-index/#/.

Impact of Covid-19 for Peace on Violent Extremism ... - Unitar.

https://www.unitar.org/sites/default/files/media/file/COVID-19%20and%20Its%2 0Impact

%20on%20Violent%20Extremism%20and%20Terrorism%20Factsheet 0.pdf.}

- Kienerm. "Counter-Terrorism." *Counter-Terrorism*, https://www.unodc.org/e4j/en/tertiary/counter-terrorism.html.
- Mazoue, Aude. "How the November 2015 Attacks Marked a Turning Point in French Terror Laws." *France 24*, France 24, 5 Sept. 2021, https://www.france24.com/en/france/20210905-how-the-november-2015-attacks-marked a-turning-point-in-french-terror-laws.
- Ministère de l'Europe et des Affaires étrangères. "Terrorism: France's International

 Action." France Diplomacy Ministry for Europe and Foreign Affairs,

 https://www.diplomatie.gouv.fr/en/french-foreign-policy/security-disarmament-an
 d-non-p roliferation/terrorism-france-s-international-action/.
- "Preliminary Findings of the Visit: Un Special Rapporteur on the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms While Countering Terrorism Concludes Visit to France." *OHCHR*, https://www.ohchr.org/en/NewsEvents/Pages/DisplayNews.aspx?NewsID=23128 &LangI D=E.

Roose, Joshua M., and Lydia Khalil. "Countering Extremism in the Midst of Coronavirus." *Lowy Institute*, The Interpreter, 22 Mar. 2020, https://www.lowyinstitute.org/the-interpreter/countering-extremism-midst-coronavirus.

"Terrorists Attempted to Take Advantage of the Pandemic, Says Europol's New EU

Terrorism Situation and Trend Report 2021." *Europol*, 22 June 2021,

https://www.europol.europa.eu/newsroom/news/terrorists-attempted-to-take-advan
tage-of-pandemic-says-europol%E2%80%99s-new-eu-terrorism-situation-and-tre
nd-report-2021

"UN Global Counter-Terrorism Strategy | Office of Counter-Terrorism." *United Nations*, United Nations,

https://www.un.org/counterterrorism/un-global-counter-terrorism-strategy.

